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Notes and News 517

The 1973 Javan-rhino census in the Udjung Kulon reserve, in Indo-
nesia, showed almost the same numbers as in 1972, despite the fact
that some areas could not be properly checked owing to difficult

conditions and shortage of personnel. The 1973
Javan Rhino figures were between 38 and 46, compared with

Poachers 1972's 40-48. Considering that in 1967 the
Defeated comparable figures for this sole surviving popu-

lation of the species were 21/28 this is a remark-
able achievement. It shows what a 'continuing scientific presence'
(Dr R. Schenkel and Dr L. Schenkel-Hulliger) backed by funds (from
WWF and the Geigy Foundation) can do. There was no poaching in
1973, the main cause of rhino losses before 1967, the guards worked
efficiently, and the buildings (provided by WWF) are well main-
tained. But a new boat is needed.

One of the finest national parks in Africa, Lake Nakuru, has been
tripled in size, from 15,000 to over 50,000 acres. With flamingoes
by the million—the largest congregation in the world numbering

over two million at times—together with over
Rescue 400 other bird species and some 70 mammals,

Success for this is Kenya's most popular park. Aided by a
Lake Nakuru large WWF grant—Prince Bernhard this year

handed over a cheque for £K 175,000 to President
Kenyatta—Kenya National Parks have been able to buy large areas
surrounding the lake to make it a viable park, especially for the
mammals, which include defassa waterbuck and bohor reedbuck in
large numbers, impala, Thomson's gazelle on the lake surround,
leopard, black rhino, black-and-white colobus in the forest, and rock
hyrax and Chanter's reedbuck on the cliffs. The operation has also
been something of a rescue one, for several threats to this superb soda
lake could have killed both lake and wildlife. The Nakuru by-pass
road is now to pass a mile outside the park (instead of along the
shore), and, thanks to the generosity of the West German govern-
ment, a new sewage works is being built so that untreated sewage
from Nakuru town, only two miles away, will no longer go into the
lake (which has no outlet); and the town rubbish dump near the lake
shore has been removed, the final clean-up being done one Saturday
last May by 300 Kenyan young people, organised by the UN Inter-
national Student Movement—a story that got good press and TV
coverage both inside Kenya and over the world. A vital part in the
whole operation has been played by the Baharini Research Station,
now inside the national park, and its Director (and creator), John
Hopcraft. Baharini (the name means 'beside the lake'), which
occupies 1300 acres and a 2-mile frontage on the lake, initiated the
plans and did much of the spade work. Now there are plans to add
an Education Centre, for only with the support of the Kenya people


